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Issue:  Control increases in health care costs for employees and their families.   
Project Description:  The Health Care & Benefits Division has developed a new prescription drug benefit program called URx. The program is an evidence-based medical approach designed to educate and provide economic incentives to plan members.  By promoting interaction between plan members and their physicians, URx results in the selection of prescription drugs that will deliver optimal health outcomes at the most efficient cost. The program is a joint effort of the State and the Montana University System benefit program.  
Preliminary actuarial analysis indicates that URx will reduce costs by approximately $6.3M in 2010.  The cost reductions have been used to cover a portion of the overall increase in pharmacy and medical costs for the State plan in 2010.  
Project Status:  
· The URx prescription drug benefit program began for state employees on January 1, 2010 and includes on-going communication and education efforts directed towards plan members. 
· In July 2009, 80% of state plan members had prescriptions in the best-medical-evidence and value categories as defined under the URx program.  By February 2010, prescriptions in this category had risen to 93%.  Only 7% of state plan members’ prescriptions remain in the lower medical evidence/value tiers. This change in the case mix of prescriptions has resulted in a savings of approximately 38% for prescription drug costs to the state plan, to date in 2010.  The results were achieved without reducing benefits to plan members or denying care.
